
NATCA UPDATE FROM PRESIDENT NICK DANIELS
ON OPM EMAIL

 
NATCA Family,
 
As I wrote to you last night, we have reached out to the Office of the Secretary
of the Department of Transportation (OST), the Acting FAA Administrator, and
the ATO’s Chief Operating Officer to make our concerns known about the
HR@opm.gov email. Last night, FAA Human Resources informed us that they
are awaiting guidance from the OST, but they do not have any information to
share as of this morning. 
 
As you are likely aware, there was a message posted on the social media site
X, indicating a non-response would be treated as a resignation from federal
service. However, there is no known legal authority for such action, and the
email does not contain that language. 
 
It is unfortunate that we again find ourselves contending with unnecessary
confusion and distraction in the form of this unclear and anonymous directive. It
is the agency's responsibility to provide official guidance on this situation. If
management instructs you to respond to the HR@opm.gov email, notify your
NATCA representative immediately. 
 
We will continue to seek clarity on this issue and provide updates as soon as
we have them. It's crucial that you stay focused, stay informed, and keep your
representatives updated.
 
In Solidarity,
 
Nick Daniels
NATCA President
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